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Notice to Public Housing Applicants 
 

 

 

The Wilmington Housing Authority’s Public Housing Waiting List is closed.  When we begin 

accepting applications, we will post in the local paper and/or our website and social media.  We 

are truly sorry for any inconvenience this has caused you. 

 

As per Wilmington Housing Authority’s Admissions and Continued Occupancy Policy, 

preferences are given to families that are: 

 

 Employed defined as working a minimum of twenty (20) hours per week. 

 Elderly, age of 62 years or older, handicapped or disabled.  

 Displaced by a Presidentially declared natural disaster. 

 Homeless. 

 Youth aging out of foster care. 

 

Please be advised that we do not assign numbers.  You are placed on our waiting list 

according to the date and time of your preliminary application.   

 

Therefore, to ensure accurate placement and to guarantee you receive correspondence from our 

office, it is imperative that you keep us updated of changes to your address, telephone number, 

income and/or family composition.  Failure to update our office with address and phone number 

changes, will result in your name being removed from the waiting list. 

 

All changes must be submitted in writing.  These changes will be accepted on Tuesdays and/or 

Thursdays between the hours of 9 – 11 a.m. or 1-3 pm at Parkview Apartments, 1800 N. Broom 

Street, Wilmington, DE  19802.  Please enter the building via the side entrance on the 18th Street 

side.   

 

Wilmington Housing Authority is sensitive to the needs of our applicants; however, we do not 

have emergency housing and cannot determine the length of time before you may be housed.  

We have approximately 10,000 applicants waiting to be serviced.  We request your patience 

during this process. Should you have any questions please contact our office at (302) 429-0954 

ext. 210. 

 

 

 

 

Karen A. Spellman, Acting Executive Director 

Herman M. Holloway, Jr., Board Chairman 

 


